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Welcome to the Counselling in Prisons Newsletter. 

Introduction.
The aims of the newsletter are to inform and communicate the work of therapy in prisons and promote excellence in practice.  The plan is to widen the participation of the network through the newsletter, to invite members to comment on practice, ethical and other related issues and for members to contribute to the newsletter.  It will provide a medium where members can be updated on both policy and consultation as well an opportunity share best practice and pool expertise. 

The network continues to grow extensively through the UK – we now have over 100 members.  You can network through the CPN website, but you do a need a password as member’s details are confidential and password protected.  Please use the discussion facilities within the network to make contact with members. www.pn.counselling.co.uk 

Network Event at the House of lords
Through our Patron the CPN network is planning and delivering an event at the House of Lords. 
International news
The network is continuing to attract international interest, and as such I am delighted to announce that the network is now a member of the World Health Organisation, Prison and Health network. This is excellent news in terms of recognition of the significant work of the network on its members
Consultation Document 

The Counselling in prisons network is now completed its consultation on a second significant document   “Delivering Excellence.”  This document will be formally launched at the 2013 counselling in Prisons conference. It will outline key work programs for the next 5 years.
Network  Events

All the regional leads are in place across the UK.  There will be a number of network days in the regions in order to connect with counsellors and therapists working in the regions. Please look out for publicity for these events.
 Publication On the 1st of November 2012 will see the publication of a key text in relation to working therapeutically with offenders. It is titled Interventions in the criminal justice system, it is published by Pavilion. The book is edited by Peter JONES, chair of the CPN network
Fellowships   There is clearly some fantastic work undertaken by counsellors working in prisons across the UK and its time this work is recognised..So at next year’s conference we will recognise some of these people through the awarding of fellowships of the CPN. This will recognise there excellence and contribution to counselling in prisons. So if you know of anyone deserving of this award, you will need tom nominate them, stating why there deserve this award.
2012 conference a Review by Andrea Bell North East Regional Lead
On behalf of the Chair, Peter Jones and the Regional Leads of the Counselling in Prison Network I would like to thank everyone present at the 5th annual Conference at Newbold Revel for their support in making it a resounding success. We must thank first HMP ONLEY and Emma Stuart for their financial help and the range of facilities available for our use and the support they provided. A special thank you to Mandy Flockhart from Onley for all the unseen work she put in to make this conference a success  

The opening address was given by Emma Stuart, Head of Business Assurance and Operational Effectiveness at HMP Onley was very good to hear for many counsellors present. The speech’s content that HMP Onley has recognised the importance of providing a good counselling service that can reach out to all and that therapy as well as helping the client also benefits the environment within the prison was welcome recognition. HMP Onley has had a counselling service in operation for the past sixteen years. 

We also had a Governor speaking for the First time, from HMP Northumberland. Dez Thorne from “Safer Custody” who gave us some insight from his own perspective as a prison governor into providing therapy in prison. This was from a “business” point of view; his aims were to try and recruit more volunteer counsellors to work within the prison setting as this would benefit the prison financially. Quite controversial! 
Well what can we say to Dr. Ron Harper and   his keynote speech “Therapy behind bars: The Lion Tamer’s Model”. A practitioner who was making us all consider the difficult ethical and practical challenges with a model of therapy for working in the custodial setting that he put forward to the conference. This provided a subject that had the attention of all present as it unfolded, some became quite passionately involved and there was a good healthy debate around this psychological counselling strategy. Although a controversial talk the debate it generated is good for moving towards therapeutic excellence, it shares ideas opinions and generally moves therapy forward. There was a lot of feedback about the presentation that was delivered, some were for the model, some against. 

The workshops as usual had good attendance from the members. The main complaint was that we always have, is that most members want to go to all the workshops and this is never possible! Perhaps in future we can repeat the workshops rather than do them only once. This would give everyone a chance to attend them all.

There was plenty of feedback from the workshops and the questionnaires members were asked to fill in. The information you all provided used and developed as we continue to move the network forward.  

Andrea Bell: Northeast Regional Lead.   

Ethical Framework.

At this year’s conference, a number of members raised their concern in relation to having an ethical framework for working therapeutically in the custodial setting.  There is an ethical framework already outlined in the 5 year Strategy Document, Promoting Excellence.  However it is due to be published as a separate document early 2013.This wil take the form of Ethical guidelines
Other work in progress:
6th Annual conference 
This is in the planning and will be held in June 2012.  It will be held at Birmingham City University and it plans to bring together our international and national partners to celebrate therapy in prisons, to pool best practice and debate the future direction of therapy in Prisons.

Please send any comments or ideas for future newsletter to 

Peter Jones, Chair: Counselling in Prisons Network at

 petesu@corfe-mullen.freeserve.uk
